
 

 

 

 

Wood End Road, Wednesfield, Wolverhampton, WV11 1YQ Tele: 01902 558940    email: woodendprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk 

Headteacher: Miss S Sharma                        Deputy Headteacher: Mr J Sheard                     Assistant Headteacher: Mrs F Bellenger 

Autumn 8                                                                                                                     17th December 2020                                                                                               

Dear Parents 

We have come to the end of a long and unusual autumn term. 

The term began with the opportunity to reunite with friends and has 

ended with COVID friendly Christmas celebrations. This term has 

involved a lot of hard work, commitment and resilience. I would like 

to acknowledge the determination of the teaching staff who have 

worked tirelessly to help the children make up for lost learning, the 

office and site staff who looked for inventive ways to keep us safe 

and open, you the parents for trusting us and working with us as 

partners, and above all the children for rising to challenges, making 

us smile and therefore making it all worthwhile.  

We hope that everybody will have a wonderful Christmas and look 

forward to seeing all our families back in the new year safe and 

well. 

If any children test positive during the holidays please email this 

information to us, school will still be in contact with Public Health 

England to support track and trace.  

Miss Sharma  

Change of date - 

Thursday 17.12.20 

Out of Uniform Day/Christmas party    

afternoon  

Thursday 18.12.20 
Last day at school before Christmas    

holiday 

Friday 18.12.20 
Remote Learning Day - see your Teams 

account for work to complete at home 

Monday 04.01.20 Return to school 

Friday 12.02.21 Break-up for Half-term 

Monday 22.02.21 Return to school 

Thursday 01.04.21 Break-up for Easter holiday 

Monday 19.04.21 Return to school 

If you have a new phone over the Christmas period, could 

you please keep us up to date with any new numbers. 

You can contact school via email over the Christmas period. 

COVID 19 - If you are planning a holiday, this will most 

likely be an unauthorised absence.  Please also consider 

that you may need to quarantine for 14 days on your  

return. 

If your child has symptoms: 

 Do not send them to school.  Let the school office 
know as soon as possible.  

 Arrange a test quickly. (We can support you with this 
if  necessary.)  Tests are now more readily available. 

 All other household members isolate for 14 days or 
until a negative result is confirmed.  

 Please see letter dated 23rd September from the NHS 
about COVID 19 symptoms on our website. 

 

If you have symptoms: 

 Do not send children to school.  Let the school office 
know as soon as possible.  

 Arrange a test quickly. (We can support you with this 
if  necessary.) 

Reminder: If any children 

test positive during the              

holidays please email this information 

to us, school will still be in contact 

with Public Health England to               

support track and trace during the 

Christmas break. 

School email address: 

woodendprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk 



Bad Weather Conditions - if, due to           

adverse weather conditions the                  

decision is made to close the school,                  

notifications can be found on local radio 

stations and the Wolverhampton Today 

page on Facebook.  You will also 

receive a text message from 

school.  Could you please            

ensure that we have your up to 

date contact details. 

September 2021 - Reception Class 

If your child is due to start Reception class next                 
September, you should have received information 
from the Local Authority about selecting your child’s 
school.  The deadline to complete your application 
online is 15th January 2021. 

Milk - Spring Term 

If you wish your child to have milk at 
school in the Spring term, orders and 

payments can be made on your Sims-pay 
online account.  All orders should be made by 

Friday 8th January 2021. 

Milk is charged at £8 per term.  If your child is 

entitled to income based free school meals, 

there will be no charge for your child to have 

milk but you will still need to let us know by 

adding milk to your basket on Sims Pay and 

checking out. 

Telephone messages for school - we have been                

experiencing some minor disruption with the                 

telephone lines and answering incoming calls from 

mobile phones.  If you are having trouble speaking to 

the office, could we please ask you to leave a              

message on the answerphone or email the school               

office on:                                                            

woodendprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk  

Christmas Jumper Day - Thank you to                
everyone that has supported us with their   
donations so far.  There is still availability 

to pay your £1.00 donation online using your              
sims-pay account. 

All money raised will be sent to  ‘Save the Children’ 
in the New Year.  


